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The Foundation held it’s first 2019-2020 meeting on Saturday, August 3. We added two 

new district Sight and Hearing chairs, Greg Hess from OH 2 and Kathy Cosgray from 

OH 5, as Foundation trustees. 

 

After paying for two cataract surgeries the Foundation has $17,051.02 of assets. The 

recipient of these grants is a 68-year-old woman who lives in Seaman, Ohio. She is the 

sole care giver to her son who has Down Syndrome and Autism. Because of this she has 

not worked enough quarters to be eligible for Medicare B, which would pay for the 

surgeries. She has had one surgery and is scheduled for the second on August 13. After 

both surgeries, she will be able to safely drive again and transport her son to his needed 

medical appointments. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

 

Robert Medley 
 

Robert Medley 

OHLSHF Trustee 

 


